    PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 10th June 2014 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Cllr Maureen Colgan (Chairman & Treasurer), Christine John (Vice Chairman), Ron Selby (Secretary), Rev. Roger Hart, Cllr Tony Wilcox, Anthony Brown, Katie Pyart, Jenna Glover, Christine Gwyther and Peter England.
PLANED (Pembrokeshire Local Action Group for Enterprise and Development) was represented by Ms Becky Turrell (Events Organizer).

The Pembroke and Pembroke Dock NPT was represented by PCSO 8174 Blair Evans and PCSO 8174 Zoe Priestley.

Cllr Maureen Colgan (Chairman) welcomed the members attending the June meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association, then went on to ask if everyone agreed that the minutes of the 13th May meeting, gave a full and accurate account of the proceedings.
Christine John proposed that the minutes should be accepted as published, and Cllr Maureen Colgan seconded her proposal.

Treasurer’s report

Cllr Maureen Colgan said that the P&BCA funds presently showed a credit balance of £342.81.
Safe Routes in the Community

Cllr Tony Wilcox said that a group of interested parties made up of Pembroke Dock town councillors and committee members of Safe Routes in the Community (formerly Safe Routes to School), have outlined the route that a 1.8 metre wide footpath will take from Llanreath, around the Barracks Hill, then run along the north side of Owen Street before entering the grounds of the Pennar Community School. For some time there have been problems created by the number of parked cars in the cul-de-sac west end of Owen Street at the start and end of the school day. It is hoped that the proposed new footpath will make it safer for those parents who prefer to walk their children to school, and it just might reduce the number of children being driven to school!

Green grow the grasses-ho!

PCSO Blair Evans reported that the police had recently made an arrest after it was discovered that marijuana was being grown in a house in Albany Street! 
An action plan to shape the future of the Pembroke Dock community

Becky Turrell (PLANED events organizer) announced that PLANED have arranged for ‘workshops’ to be convened in Pater Hall and St Patrick’s Hall, and it is hoped that many Pembroke Dock residents will attend. An action plan will be produced for the town that will address the needs and aspirations of the residents, particularly the younger people; and this plan will be submitted as evidence of the community’s commitment when applying for funding for the various projects.  To get some idea of the sort of projects that PLANED sponsor, members can visit the website www.planed.org.uk
Becky went on to ask for volunteers to distribute pamphlets around Pennar that briefly set out the aims of the ‘workshops’ and giving the venues, dates and meeting times.
Pater Hall, Lewis Street:
Workshop Part 1 - Wednesday 25th June 2014, 6.30 p.m. -- 9.00 p.m.

Workshop Part 2 - Wednesday  9th July  2014, 6.30 p.m. –  9.00 p.m. 

OR;
Pennar Hall (St Patrick’s Community Hall), Treowen Road:
Workshop Part 1 – Saturday  5th July 2014 10 a.m. – 12.30 p.m. 
Workshop Part 2 – Saturday 26th July 2014 10 a.m. – 12.30 p.m.
Pennar will soon have a ‘village green’

A stretch of land at the western end of Military Road is being prepared to serve as a recreational area for local residents. The land will first have to be cleared of rubbish and large stones before a mowing machine can be used to cut the long grass. Cllr Maureen Colgan (Treasurer) made out a cheque for £75.00 to cover the cost of this work.

Pennar Court is now officially on the council map!

Cllr Tony Wilcox was able to report that the recently built houses and cul-de-sac road comprising Pennar Court has now been adopted by Pembrokeshire County Council.

Grove Street ‘green amenity area’
The P&BCA members agreed to put the sum of £75.00 towards the ‘good house keeping’ or maintenance of the patch of grassed land that has been reserved as a children’s play area. Katie Pyart has been appointed to co-ordinate the efforts of the Grove Street area residents to keep the area in good order, where children can safely play.

Increasing traffic flow causing long tail-backs at a very busy road junction

Members discussed the worsening traffic congestion and tail-backs that occur at certain times of the weekdays, at the junction of Pembroke Road with Ferry Lane. The situation can be particularly bad at the end of the school day when parents are obliged to park their cars along both sides of Pembroke Road while waiting for their children from Pembroke School. Vehicles coming up Ferry Lane then turning right into Pembroke Road, add to the delay for those wishing to exit Pembroke Road and drive towards Pembroke. Cllr Tony Wilcox pointed out that the LDP called for the erection of 100+ dwellings on land to the east of Bush Hill with the access road onto the Bush Hill road. The installation of traffic lights at this busy road junction has been under consideration, though a roundabout might be a better, if very expensive solution. 

The Pembroke Dock Summer Festival

Christine Gwyther produced a sheaf of leaflets giving details of the many events that will be taking place during the Summer Festival week, 15th June – 21st June. Christine asked the members to distribute them in their immediate locality.
Recognition for a long serving member of the local band

Katie Pyart suggested that the local populace should consider making some sort of award to Mr Ronald Noakes, who played the cymbals in the Pembroke Borough band for many years.

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.40 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 8th July 2014 at 7.30 p.m.      
